Council Minutes

GRADUATE  Thursday, February f2015 | GSS Ballroom | 5:30 pm

UBC « VANCOUVER

Present: Alison McAfee, Ambrose Chan, Angela Zhao, Antoine Ponsard, Chen Vu, Chhavi
Tripathi, Christopher Roach, Colim Connolly, Dustin King, Elizabeth Bulaeva, Enav Zusman, Eric
Becklin, Eva Choi, Hamid Omid, Ingrid Olson, Inti Dewey, Jack Hickmott, Michael Ries (proxy for
Jenn So), Jennifer Campbell, Julienne Jagdeo, Kevin Mehr, Kreso Sola, Krish Maharaj, Lena Patsa,
Mahsa Mojahednia, Mary-Anne Shonoda, Michelle Hak Hepburn, Min Xia, Mirza Sarwar, Naman
Paul, Nayantara Duttachoudhury, Olenka Forde, Omid Nourbakhsh, Parker Jobin, Patrick Lo,
Raphael Roccor, Rebecca Sherbo, Robin Kim, Sarah Simon, Shona Robinson, Sima Valizadeh,
Suzie Maginley, Tahara Bhate, Tobias Friedel, Vinodha Chetty. Vivian Lam, Xun Zhou, Elliott
Child, Nicholas Dawson, James Lawson, Debolina Majumder, Grant Tran, Yulia Merkulova.

Regrets: Coco Tang, Daniel Wood, Harry Li, Jack Hickmott, Jackie Davis, Janice Valdez, Kathryn
Knudson, Keeley Ryan, Luz Angelica Caudillo-Mata, Michelle Kwon, Natalie Marshall, Renae
Regehr, Susan Song, Yu Guo.

Absent: Adam Luna, Andrea Jones, Behzad Shoolestani, Ehsan Espid, Gianluca Oluic, Guillaume
Beaulieu-Houle, Robin Kim, Tahara Bhate, Victoria Belahov.

Chair: Abdul Alnaar

Guests:

Aviva Savelson, Joanne Proft and Gerry McGeough; Campus + Community Planning;
Brendan Morey, Graduate and Postdoctoral Studies;

Karen Leung, GSS Communications and Marketing Director;

Neal Yonson, GSS Policy Researcher;

Mark Wellington, GSS General Manager.

Chair announced absence of quorum and entertained presentation titled “C+CP University Blvd”
to hear immediately.

f University Boulevard Precinct - Planning Process
Speakers: Joanne Proft, Aviva Savelson and Gerry McGeough.

- C+CP goes through the Phase 1 — Consultations regarding the project undertaken on the
University Boulevard;

- Proposal of the precinct plan change as a part of the larger area development. More
projects are taking place on the eastern part — UBC Bookstore, Nest, new Aquatic centre,
UBC life and Alumni Centre. It is also planned to have bus exchange and open space
network upgraded;

- UBIvd is a key opportunity site in terms of its vibrant location as a core of Vancouver
campus — social and transit hub;

- Policy context: Land use plan 2012, Vancouver Campus Plan, UBIdv Neighbourhood Plan;
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- Precinct contains two areas of different land use designations - Academic village centre
(mixed: rental housing, commercial retails, etc. to support the academic community)
and Academic (exclusively for its purposes: student housing, academic labs, etc.)

- Two areas highlighted on the plan (GSAB and D.H. Coop) are primary sites for future
faculty/staff housing;

- Planning process will take 6 months to go through consultations, design exercise, and
BoGs approval scheduled in June 2015;

- Seek input on the building design to relate to the values and identity of UBC;

- In a couple of weeks will review feedback from the public followed by the finalized plan
to be presented for the Phase 2 - Consultations;

It was asked if the undergraduate clubs are planned to be relocated, to which the answer was
that they will be moved to another location.

It was further asked if there is an ultimate plan as to housing for students, to which the answer
was that C+CP is at the early stage of planning. It is a long-term process to identify what would
be the best use of the site.

It was further asked if the mentioned housing will be available to undergraduate or graduate
students; to which the answer was that it will be open to everyone who work or study at UBC
including graduate students.

It was further asked if there is decrease in student housing rates, to which the answer was that
the fees are set by the housing providers.

It was further asked the occupancy rate of the faculty/staff housing in terms of its efficient
space use, to which the answer was that there were cases when faculty/staff housing has been
offered to students due to lack of its occupancy.

It was further asked and answered that there is completed housing plan with the incentive
system developed last year to foster faculty/staff housing.

A. Call to Order and Adoption of the Agenda
The meeting was called to order at 5:58 pm.
1. BIRT the agenda be adopted as presented.

MOVER: Kreso Sola SECONDER: Colum Connolly
MOTION PASSES
28/1/2

Motion to amend agenda to move section D.4 “Seating” to the top of the agenda, and strike
motion 9 “Public Referendum” (2).

MOVER: Colim Connolly SECONDER: Antoine Ponsard
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MOTION PASSES
Back to agenda as amended.

MOTION PASSES
35/0/0
B. Seating
2. BIRT the following seatings are approved:

Victoria Belahov to be seated as a Departmental Representative;

James Lawson to be seated as a Departmental Representative;

Elliott Child to be seated as a Departmental Representative;
Grant Tran to be seated as a Departmental Representative;

Debolina Majumder to be seated as a Departmental Representative;

Nicholas Dawson to be seated as a Departmental Representative;

Yulia Merkulova to be seated as a Departmental Representative;

MOVER: Kevin Mehr SECONDER: Eric Becklin
MOTION PASSES

32/0/1
C. Introductions

Speaker welcomed new Councillors and reminded them of the Robert Rules of order if wish
to be recognized to speak.

D. Presentations to Council

(10 minutes, 5 minutes for questions)

1 Payment of Graduate Scholarships via Payroll

Speaker: Brendan Morey, Director, Graduate Awards and Development.

- Change in payment of graduate scholarships;

- Over the last decade UBC has been using payroll that allows to make direct deposit into
the recipient’s account, and for the semi-monthly payment schedule;

- In January, G+PS was notified that Student Information System (SISC) will start making
direct deposits to the student accounts;
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- At the moment, already half of the scholarship payments are made through SISC.

- G+PS seeks feedback on possible negative consequences, cost and feasibility before
making a final decision; will follow up with survey in the next couple of weeks;

- G+PS is looking to identify questions or aspects to be included in the questionnaire;

- It was remarked that there is a huge benefit in using single system, rather than putting
additional hours in spreading graduate scholarships between two systems;

- Possible negative impact in transferring all scholarships to SISC is that semi-monthly
payments are not available at the moment; this option might be available in future;

- SISC payment schedule: three instalments at the beginning of each term (September,
January and May);

- It was noted that some of the students may consider this preferable, while others may
wish to have payments deferred on the semi-monthly basis;

- It was further remarked that scholarships are paid only to the students registered in the
program. There will be more policies set out for cases when a student takes a leave or
withdraws from the program in the middle of the term;

- G+PS works hard to communicate the change and seeks input on how this may affect
graduate students.

It was asked and answered that Graduate Studies has started testing SISC by moving light
loads which went well. It was further noted that there is always risk associated with heavy
loads and how responsive system will be. It was also noted that Faculty has positive
experience in moving heavy loads in the past.

It was further clarified that this change will affect scholarship payments only, and has no
implication to TA/RA payments which will stay with payroll system.

It was further emphasized on the need to build a better network to communicate the
change.

It was further mentioned the issue with SISC that occurred in January when payments have
been delayed, and asked if there is an action plan if a delay happens again; to which the
answer was that the Faculty understands that some students may rely on this payments,
and will do anything possible to ensure timely operation. It was also remarked that G+PS
already relies half of the scholarship payments to SISC. As there is always risk involved, the
decision is not going to be an easy one. Faculty would like to estimate if the benefits
overweight the possible cost and seeks student feedback.

It was further asked and answered that the staff hours available as a result of change will be
re-directed to improve service to graduate students.
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It was further inquired about January incident and specified that the delay comprised one
week and a half.

Proposed strategic communications plan & branding
Speaker: Karen Leung
- Brief overview of the GSS branding guidelines;

- One of the major problems GSS faces is a vast unawareness despite well-established
relations with the Faculty of Graduate Studies, Graduate Secretaries, student associations
and other stakeholders. This makes it difficult to reach out to the target audience;

- UBC administration has agreed to grant access to graduate students contact
information;

- First-run 2014 GSS survey allowed to identify priority direction as a source for GSS
programming to be formed;

- In order to support the Society’s activities, the following guidelines have been developed
to have uniform brand-focused approach;

- It was proposed to have protective frame over the GSS logo;
- Secondary color palette: light and dark grey to complement the main color;
- Font: Merriweather. Its traditional feel reflect long history of GSS at UBC;

- Newsletter: will include the GSS logo with protective frame, clean header and links to the
web-site;

- GSS Councillors are encouraged to share, “like” and spread the word about the GSS web-
site, events, classes and pages on social media;

It was asked and answered that the templates will be made available to GSS Councillors both
in the correspondence and on the web-site.

1 2015 Executive Elections update
Speaker: Patrick Lo, Christopher Roach

- The GSS Communications and Marketing Director, Karen Leung prepared a promo video
that is up and running in the Graduate Student Centre, and at other campus locations;

- Posters: include nomination and voting dates;
- Just in the middle of the nomination period now;

- Encouraged Councillors not only run this year, but also spread the word in their
departments;
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Voted “yes” changes to the GSS Bylaws outline the following Executive structure:

President leads the Society, organizes Council, interprets the code, interacts with the
UBC President, Administration seniors, and adheres to the purpose of the Society;

Vice-Presidents, Academic handles all academic-related questions including, but not
limited to supervisor-student, scholarships, liaises with the Faculty and other student
services on campus;

Vice-President, External deals with lobbying, funding, federal and municipal politics;

Vice-President, Students works closely with graduate student associations, affiliate
organizations and clubs; ensures that stakeholders are able to utilise the Graduate
Student Centre effectively;

Financial and Executive Oversight Officer is appointed by Council to oversee budget and
finances of the Society.

It was asked if an additional GSS Candidates Debate will be offered off-campus, so as
more graduate students are able to attend; to which the answer was that the debate has
been originally planned in the Graduate Student Centre on March 5 in the Thea’s
Lounge at 4 pm; off-campus debate has not been considered yet. It was noted that
there will be a video recording of the event.

it was further asked if the issue of G
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